
website under 

‘Uniform’.   

Similarly, the P&C 

Nature Scape Team 

has been busy planning for 

a playground to be built 

on the oval.  The team 

visited Booragoon 

Primary School where a 

fantastic play ground was 

built for under $1,000.00  

Most of the materials 

were donated and a ‘busy 

bee’ had the job done in a 

weekend.  Google 

‘YouTube Booragoon 

Nature Play’ for 

inspiration, and contact 

the school if you would 

like to be involved. 

Jason Shapcott 

DeputyPrincipal 

 

 

Parents recently received 

class newsletters as 

part of our commun-

ication strategy to keep 

parents informed of the 

learning programs being 

offered by teachers in 

individual classes.   

Feedback from parents 

has been very positive, 

and we appreciate the 

messages that we have 

received from parents.     

If your child’s class 

newsletter didn’t survive 

the trip home in the 

school bag, don’t despair 

as a PDF copy is available 

on our website under 

‘Classes’.  The class 

newsletter should 

continue to be a mid-term 

feature into the future, 

initially on paper and     

on-line, and then on-line 

only in 2016. 

Tuesday night was a busy 

night for the P&C and 

consultation for the 

future of Caralee.  

Parents had the 

opportunity to be 

informed about planning 

for the future, with the 

possibility of Caralee 

applying for Independent 

Public School status once 

applications reopen in the 

future. Part of that 

planning involves 

transitioning from a 

‘Strategic Plan’ to a 

‘Business Plan’.   

The Business Plan model 

has already given parents 

an opportunity to provide 

feedback about programs 

they value and believe 

meets the needs of 

children in this community. 

Teachers and Education 

Assistants (EA’s) had a 

similar opportunity earlier 

this term.  We look 

forward to providing 

another consultation 

session in Term 4. 

The P&C have been hard 

at work planning for the 

Caralee & FLDC 10th year 

anniversary evening 

celebrations.  Similarly, a 

joint school committee of 

teachers has been planning 

activities and celebrations 

for during the school day.  

Progress is coming along 

nicely with lots of fantastic 

activities and 

entertainment being 

planned for the day and 

evening.   

The P&C Uniform 

Committee has also been 

busy planning for the 

introduction of 

compulsory broad 

brimmed hats in 2016.  

Early bird pre-order forms 

have gone home this week, 

and the form is also on our 

Principal 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

 Fri, 28th Aug    

Book Week Parade  

 Wed, 2nd Sep 

Caralee’s Got Talent  

 Mon, 7th Sep 

Kardinya Art Expo  

 Wed, 9th Sep   

Assembly (B4)  

 Thu, 17th Sep     

Faction Carnival 

 Wed, 23rd Sep   

Assembly (A1 & A2) 

 Thu, 24th Sep  

Super Dance Concert 

Inside this issue: 

From the Principal 1 

  Reminders & Notices 2 

  School Events 2 

The Arts & Sport 3 

Community News 4 

Lost Property 

A reminder to label all your 

child’s school uniform/s. 

Please check the Lost    

Property boxes in each of 

the Community Wet Areas 

for any of your child’s   

missing clothing items. 

All unclaimed items will 

be donated to the       

Red Cross Society            

at the end of term.   
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1:30-2:30pm:   Year 2s and 3s:  C1, B3, C4    (58 students) 

 

Inter School Cross Country Event 2015 

P & C News 

News from the School Canteen  

September is Fruit & Veg Month and the Canteen will be promoting 

lots of new fruit and vegetable recipes and food for you to purchase at 

the canteen to encourage healthy eating. 

Do you have a healthy family favourite fruit and veg recipe that 

you would like to share?  

Submit your ideas to the Canteen via their Suggestion Box. 

Year 3 

1. Cooper 49 

2. Kai G 31 

3. Jack 18 

4. Nathaniel 47 

5. Jordy 55 

6. Keira 7 

7. Clara 1 

8. Tess 49 

9. Tahlia 43  

10. Marian 37 

 

Year 4 

1. Cosmo 25 

2. Malaki 38 

3. Ben E 28 

4. Cooper E 31 

5. Max P 15 

6. Avaree 16 

7. Greta 12 

8. Kaylen 1 

9. Ava B 8 

10.  Bianca 3 

Year 5 

1. Chadd 1 

2. Kai M 32 

3. Chinnery 34 

4. Callan 21 

5. Kyle 18 

6. James Hill 29 

7. Redingi 9 

8. Jade 38 

9. Jean 29 

10. Sabrina 43 

11. Romanika 32 

Year 6 

1. Joel 5 

2. Anton 10 

3. Max S 33 

4. William 12 

5. Luca 36 

6. Ava 14 

7. Alee 11 

8. Hazel 17 

9. Hayley 36 

10. Emma 24 

 Caralee P&C 

would like to thank all 

those who supported our   

fund-raiser last week.               

Even with the AFL games on, we were 

able to raise over $700.  A big thanks 

and well done to all our volunteers too! 

Uniform Shop News:  

Cancer Council approved School Hats      

will be compulsory as of next year. Pre-order 

forms will be issued to students this week or   

available now on-line through our website. 

Inter School Cross Country Results 

www.healthy-kids.com.au 
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Sport 

On Wednesday, 19th August 2015, selected students from Caralee participated in the CDSSA Inter School Cross     

Country held at Manning Park, Spearwood. 47 students walked off the school bus with nerves and excitement that 
cross country had finally arrived, and they were ready to try their hardest in the 1.5 or 2.25km run around the park.  

First off, we had the Year 3 girls starting off the race and, before I had walked down to the finishing line, there was a 

young Year 3 girl striding towards the finish line and finishing in first place for Caralee! I was so impressed and proud 
of Clara Hoarau and the way she tackled the 1.5km distance for the first time.  

After this, Caralee Year 3 boys were released, and once again a proud moment to see all Year 3 boys finishing the track 

for the first time as well. A big congratulations goes to the two Year 2 boys, Jack Perryman and Kai Griffin, for   
entering the Year 3 race and finishing in the top 20 and 35.  

After the year 3's, we moved onto the Year 4 girls and, once again, another ochre shirt was heading towards the finish 

and it was Kaylen Caruana finishing in first place! A highlight for myself, and I am sure it was for parents that were 
watching it too, was Year 5 Chadd Dunscombe finishing in first place. As I was cheering on the girls racing around 

the lake, there was Chadd jogging on the spot asking, “Miss Cotton,  where do I go?”. As I frantically pointed to the  

finishing line, off Chadd went like a lightening bolt finishing in first place, well ahead of the other 50 students he was 
competing against.  

Over all, Caralee came in joint third place with another school, and for being in A Division for the first time, I believe all 

students should feel very proud of their efforts and the dedication that they had for cross country and the training. 

A huge thank you to Mrs Griffin for giving up her time and looking after the children in the bay, plus thank you to Zoe 
and Mr Ramsay for handing out tickets to the children finishing the race, and for all the support we had from proud 

parents watching their children race. A big congratulations goes to the 47 children that came along for the cross   
country and either participated or were there as a reserve on the day. Your behaviour, and the way that you           

represented Caralee was professional and outstanding.  

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Sports Teacher 

W E ’R E  ON  T H E  WEB :  WW W . CA R A LEE CS . WA . ED U . AU  

 

Choir 

The Choir are busy preparing themselves for their big Burswood performance. Costumes are being made, the choir are 

practising their songs, performers are rehearsing their acting parts and soloists are anticipating singing in front of a 
large audience! Please return permission slips as soon as possible. If you have any concerns about costumes for 

your child, please see me. Thank you. 

Dance 

The dance concert is coming along nicely. The children are remembering the choreography well and are very keen to 
perform for parents. You are all welcome to attend.  

Caralee’s Got Talent 

The talent show is next week! It is on Wednesday, 2nd September and will start at 1.00pm. The children have 

been finalising their performances and are ready to show you all their talents. It will be a great show! 

Mrs Mills, Music Specialist 

Art 

Please come support the art extension students work which will be displayed down at the Kardinya Shopping Centre 

during the week commencing Monday, 7th September 2015.  
 

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Visual Arts Teacher 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au


COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

The Willage
e Library would like to recognise 

Kayla Mippy and Tanisha Krakouer for their 

wonderful assi
stance at th

is recent event.  

Awesome! 

School Sport WA     
is selecting Boys and Girls 12 

Yrs & Under cricket teams to 

participate in the School 
Sport Australia Cricket 

Championships in Brisbane 

in January 2016.  (Players must be 

12 years or under as of 31st December this year)  

Details of trial dates and venues are listed on the 

SSWA website and will be conducted during the 

next school holidays.  Players can also nominate 

at:  

http://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/interstate/

cricket-2/cricket-12s/   

FREE with a library card number 
4pm - 8pm Sunday to Friday 

Does your child need some help during study?  Help is a click away. 

What is yourtutor?  

Simply log in online for one-to-one, 

expert help, from the library comput-

er or from home. A real-life local 

tutor is ready online to help them get 

back on track and feel more confi-

dent. The best part: the service is 

entirely free, thanks to your local 

library. Get unstuck - with yourtutor. 

yourtutor.com.au 

http://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/interstate/cricket
http://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/interstate/cricket
http://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/interstate/cricket-2/cricket-12s/
http://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/interstate/cricket

